






























Saint Mary School 
345 North Court St. 

Platteville, Wisconsin  53818 
 

Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC  20230 

Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers AND Mr. Strickling, 

As a representative of St. Mary School, I write to you today to state our support of University of 

Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP 

applications, for comprehensive community infrastructure and for sustainable broadband 

adoption.  Both address critical needs for our community through a project that will provide us 

with the impetus and support we greatly need to build community capacity in Platteville, 

Wisconsin. 

St. Mary School is partnering on this important endeavor because:  

• Education is the cornerstone of the community and society. Through our educational 

institutions we serve all children regardless of economic status, race, creed, or special 

needs. St. Mary School serves 70 families from the Platteville community. About 65% of 

our families live within the city of Platteville. We serve families of all economic 

backgrounds. This year, St. Mary School has made real efforts to reduce the amount of 

paper used for communication. Our website is used extensively by our staff and families 

and our weekly newsletter is sent via email. Any upgrade in technology would help 

increase our staff and parent access to these forms of communication. We are always 

looking for projects to do within the community. With increased technology at the Senior 

Center, we would love to send some of our eighth graders who are quite tech savvy to 

work with the Senior Center people. 



• Increased connectivity would serve our community in a variety of ways from integrating 

city and emergency response facilities to providing redundancy, high speed, and 

sustainable low cost networking to educational, library, and community facilities with the 

goals of advancing capabilities in education, healthcare/emergency response, local 

governance/public works, and creating local jobs thru construction activities and 

positioning the community for economic growth.   

• Increased connectivity could give our entrepreneurs and businesses the opportunity to 

grow and compete in the global marketplace and provide an incentive for businesses to 

locate in Platteville that could take advantage of high speed community networking and 

local educational and business resources in addition to the relatively low costs of the area.   

• If successful, Platteville could provide a model for other relatively rural communities and 

how the strengths of each community can be brought out to foster economic growth, 

education, and prosperity. 

St. Mary School’s role as a collaborator includes:  

• Offering facilities for teaching classes to community. 

• Sending information on upcoming classes to parents and students through a variety of 

mediums, including newsletters and the district website. 

• Partnering with Parent-Teacher groups to create and host classes. 

• Giving the PCAN group an informational table at school events and fairs for the 

distribution of information. 

BENEFITS & OUTCOMES:   

• This effort will promote community collaboration and efficiency through cost and 

resource sharing, redundant infrastructure, as well as integrated, innovative and 

accessible services. 
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March 9, 2010 
 
Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC  20230 
 
Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling, 
 
I write to you today to support University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 
Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP applications, for comprehensive community 
infrastructure and for sustainable broadband adoption.  Both address critical needs for 
communities across Wisconsin and in particular for the five communities that are partnering on this 
important endeavor.  These grants will greatly assist each in building community capacity to serve 
their regions.   
 

As Dean and Director of UW-Extension Cooperative Extension, I have been involved in the project 
oversight committee and have been working with Mr. Andy Lewis, a Professor from UW-Extension 
Cooperative Extension on the planning and proposal development.  I have worked with Mr. Lewis 
in developing a network of our county-based faculty in the development of local coordinating and 
planning working groups.  If funded, I will continue to work with Mr. Lewis in the implementation of 
the project’s activities, the support of its goals, the collaboration with our county-based faculty, and 
service on the project oversight committee. 
 
I will not be directly involved in project management, although I will be supporting Mr. Lewis and 
our colleagues at the state and community levels.  I do intend to work with our Cooperative 
Extension colleagues to contribute $50,000 over two years as a non-federal cash cost share.  
 
The project’s value to the communities depends on effective local planning and implementation.  
Our colleagues in the counties where these communities are located will play an integral role in the 
overall coordination of the project and ensuring that the connect between broadband access and 
economic development is maintained. They will also play a critical role in the facilitation and 
delivery of educational programs intended to increase the use and understanding of broadband. 
 
The value to the UW-Extension Cooperative Extension stems from the value that our state and 
county colleagues add to the community.  Our cooperative extension county offices are partially 
funded by county tax revenues, and our presence is not mandated.  Therefore, our sustained 
presence in the county depends on our ability to demonstrate and document value-added 
educational programming and to document the outcomes and impacts. As former Dean Ayse 
Somersan wrote in her book titled, “Distinguished Service”, Cooperative Extension has a long track 
record of “…organizational development and institution building - University faculty helping people 
of similar interests and avocations form associations and organizations to learn from each other, 
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further a cause, shape public policy and provide an organized way for University staff to deliver 
education." Based on these numerous past experiences, Extension is well positioned to assist in 
building capacity within communities to address broadband expansion in a coordinated, efficient, 
and effective manner through the establishment of Community Area Networks (CAN’s). 
 
This project will be a very important component in our ability to demonstrate and communicate our 
value to our county partner.  Most importantly, increasing broadband access and improving the 
underlying economic opportunities will be of large benefit to the people and businesses in the 
participating communities – the ultimate goal of our work as an educational institution. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard Klemme 
Dean and Director 
Professor of Agricultural and Applied Economics, UW-Madison 
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Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 

National Telecommunications and Information Administration 

U.S. Department of Commerce 

1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 

Washington DC  20230 

 

Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling: 

 

I am submitting this letter to express strong support for the University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 

Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP applications, for comprehensive community infrastructure and for 

sustainable broadband adoption.  Both address critical needs for communities across Wisconsin, for farms and rural 

citizens, and in particular for the five communities that are collaborating on this important endeavor.  These grants will 
greatly assist each in building community capacity to serve their regions.   

 

These applications, upon implementation, will be highly effective in helping communities collectively address their 

broadband needs through Community Area Networks – local consortia that look beyond the needs of individual 

institutions to focus on how best to serve the larger community.  UWEX, with its partners – WISCNET (Wisconsin’s 

research and education network), UW Colleges, UW System, UW-Madison, and the Wisconsin Educational 

Communications Board (our state’s telecommunications agency), have the right team that can support these 

communities now and in the future.   

 

I strongly believe these organizations have unique capacities to increase broadband use in rural areas. They understand 

how broadband access can improve citizens’ lives.  Local anchor institutions within many communities are focused 
solely on their own needs for greater connectivity, often unaware of others doing the same thing.  This project will bring 

institutions together to collectively make strategic decisions regarding broadband – how to get it, and how best to use it 

for the benefit of each community.  Clearly, efforts to connect community anchor institutions in each of these 

communities will lead to more effective services, in government, educational institutions, healthcare and public safety.  

  

This funding will bring about significant cost savings through local network management where community 

shareholders can collaboratively improve network performance and capacity according to demand.  The collaborative 

nature of this effort will promote efficiency through cost and resource sharing, avoiding redundant infrastructure, as 

well as providing more accessible services to those who have not benefited from broadband to date. The effort will also 

enhance life-saving treatment and the health and wellness of residents in rural areas through telemedicine, enabling 

high-speed exchange of critical emergency medical information.  This effort will improve e-commerce capability, 

address much needed improvement in public safety and ensure sustainable community growth and prosperity. 
 

Because of the innovative and new broadband access for farmers and rural citizens that can be derived from this effort, 

we strongly support the project described and urge your positive consideration and funding of University of Wisconsin 

– Extension’s Building Community Capacity through Broadband grant applications. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Rod Nilsestuen 

Secretary 



 

 

 
 
February 22, 2010 
 
Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC  20230 
 
Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling, 
I am pleased to support the University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 
Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP applications, for comprehensive 
community infrastructure and for sustainable broadband adoption.  These projects will 
address critical needs for communities across Wisconsin and in particular for the five 
communities that are partnering on this important endeavor.  These grants will greatly 
assist each in building community capacity to serve their regions.   
I support these applications because  

• The University of Wisconsin – Extension’s proposed approach is consistent with 
other Community Area Networks approaches around the country that have proven 
to be highly effective in helping communities collectively address their broadband 
needs through– local consortia.   

• The University of Wisconsin – Extension, with its partners – WiscNet 
(Wisconsin’s research and education network), UW Colleges, UW System, UW-
Madison, and the Wisconsin Educational Communications Board (our state’s 
telecommunications agency), comprises the right team to create sustainable 
resources that will assist other communities in the future.   

• I have worked with these organizations for more than 15 years and know first 
hand that approach described will help rural Wisconsin residents become more 
aware of and make greater use of broadband to promote education and stimulate 
the economy.  

• This project is focused on bringing institutions together to collectively make 
strategic decisions regarding broadband – how to get it, and how best to use it for 
the benefit of each community.  Clearly, efforts to connect community anchor 
institutions in each of these communities will lead to more effective services, in 
government, educational institutions, healthcare and public safety.   

 
Without this type of innovative funding, the challenges in rural Wisconsin will go 
unaddressed.   



• This effort will enhance life-saving treatment and the health and wellness of 
residents in rural areas through telemedicine, enabling high-speed exchange of 
critical emergency medical information. 

• This effort will improve e-commerce capability, address much needed 
improvement in public safety and ensure sustainable community growth and 
prosperity 

• This effort will improve broadband service for our membership, or broadband 
service availability to areas of the state that currently have limited access at best, 
new capabilities to communicate and transport data among anchor institutions 

• This effort will promote community collaboration and efficiency through cost and 
resource sharing, redundant infrastructure, as well as integrated, innovative and 
accessible services. 

• This effort will create consumer demand and enable other service providers to 
serve the community. 

• This effort will help shape realistic models of broadband deployment and 
tremendously expand educational resources for other communities throughout 
Wisconsin.  

 
Strengthening the economy, building stronger community-based healthcare solutions, 
improving education opportunities and positioning our communities to serve our citizens 
in new ways will help ensure that local economies become strong and resilient. Because 
of the innovative and highly positive benefits that can be derived from this effort, I 
strongly support the project described and urge your positive consideration and funding 
of University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community Capacity through 
Broadband grant applications. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Ron Kraemer 
Vice Provost for Information Technology 
University of Wisconsin-Madison 
 



 

Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 

Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 

National Telecommunications and Information Administration 

U.S. Department of Commerce 

1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 

Washington DC  20230 

 

Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling, 

I would like to encourage you to support the University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 

Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) applications for comprehensive community infrastructure and for 

sustainable broadband adoption.  These applications address critical economic and workforce needs for 

communities across Wisconsin and in particular for the five communities that are partnering on this 

important endeavor.  The grant awards would greatly assist in building community broadband capacity 

to serve their regions.   

I support these applications because high-level broadband capacity is increasingly a necessary 

component of workforce and economic development, from both a training and a commerce 

perspective.  As you know, workforce development (talent) will be the key in competing successfully in 

the global economic environment.  More and more workers and businesses must act to maximize 

productivity, and analytical and interactive capabilities are becoming paramount.  Connecting 

institutions in each of these communities will lead to more effective services in and between the private 

and public sectors.     

Furthermore: 

 Many rural Wisconsin residents are uncertain of how broadband access could improve their 

personal and business opportunities.   

 Local anchor institutions are in need of expanding their broadband capacity for commerce and 

local community support and integration.   

 This project is focused on bringing institutions together to collectively make strategic decisions 

regarding broadband – how to get it, and how best to use it for the benefit of each community.  

 I support the  University of Wisconsin - Extension’s proposed approach as UWEX is highly 

effective in helping communities collectively address their broadband needs through 

Community Area Networks – local consortia that focus on how best to serve the community.   

 UWEX, with its partners – WISCNET (Wisconsin’s research and education network), UW Colleges, 

UW System, UW-Madison, and the Wisconsin Educational Communications Board (our state’s 

telecommunications agency), comprises the best team to create sustainable resources.   

 



Not unlike the federal program to electrify rural America, it is now time to bring enhanced broadband 

capacity there as well.  Broadband is the modern equivalent of electricity, increasing and enhancing 

information flows across distance.  The size of the endeavor necessitates the size of the resource.  States 

and local communities didn’t have the resources for rural electrification then, and they don’t have the 

resources for rural broadband now.  Only federal funding constitutes enough resource to accomplish 

installation of this vast and modern network.   

Such an investment will bring much of the state and country into the modern age of 

telecommunications.  The capability will also allow rural areas to access services that are becoming 

increasingly expensive for low-density areas.  Such services as education, health care, shopping, and 

entertainment are becoming available more cheaply via broadband out of necessity (remote education 

and health care) and access (elderly access to shopping and social activities).     

This effort will allow for cost savings through local network management where community 

shareholders can collaboratively improve network performance and capacity according to demand, 

managing their network for continued growth and long-term sustainability with resulting cost-

effectiveness. 

Due to the increased need for talent and supply of services, particularly in rural areas, and the 

availability of modern technology to address these needs, the expansion and enhancement of 

broadband capacity in rural areas is necessary, but not yet sufficient.  The technology exists to remedy 

this problem.  Delay in applying requisite resources will only further divide rural and urban well-being.  

The economic prosperity and geographical poverty separations between rural and urban can be 

narrowed with the help of better technology and increased access to education and commerce.  

Broadband expansion and enhancement in rural areas is a giant step into narrowing the divide.   

I strongly support the project described and urge your positive consideration and funding of University 

of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community Capacity through Broadband grant applications. 

Sincerely, 

  D.K. Winters 

Dennis K. Winters 

Chief, Office of Economic Advisors 

Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development 

Madison, WI 
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March 8, 2010 
 
Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC  20230 
 
Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling, 
 
We write to you today to support University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 
Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP applications, for comprehensive community 
infrastructure and broadband adoption.  Both address critical needs for communities across 
Wisconsin and in particular for the five communities that are partnering on this important 
endeavor.  These grants will greatly assist each in building capacity to serve their regions.   
 
The Local Government Institute of Wisconsin was created to find solutions for the efficient 
delivery and funding of local government services consistent with the needs of our citizens.  We 
recently completed a study identifying barriers and opportunities to making local government 
service delivery more efficient and cost effective.  One of the major findings of the study was 
that the greatest opportunity for efficiencies in service delivery could be found through 
consolidation of services across jurisdictions within a region. 
 
Such consolidation of services, however, depends upon having an infrastructure that facilitates 
effective communication, collaborative information management across jurisdictions and 
transmission of large amounts of data in real time to regional partners who must act on that data.  
While many of Wisconsin’s metropolitan areas have this infrastructure, most of our rural areas 
do not – and Wisconsin is predominantly a rural state.  Of the 592 incorporated municipalities 
within the state, only 85 have populations greater than 10,000 and a mere 13 have populations 
greater than 50,000. 
 
The Local Government Institute of Wisconsin supports these applications because they are 
focused on bringing local governments together to collectively make strategic decisions 
regarding broadband – how to get it, and how best to use it for the benefit of each community.  
Clearly, efforts to connect local governments in each of these regions will lead to more effective 
services and improved public safety.   
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This project should also help to lower the cost of providing services within the community by 
demonstrating and promoting the effective use of broadband for both e-government and public 
safety purposes.  For example, Wisconsin Public Television will be creating video case studies 
on a variety of best-practices including e-government.  The end product, professionally produced 
video's telling compelling stories that could be shared with other units of local government 
across the state. 
 
Without this investment in broadband infrastructure it will be very difficult to address issues of 
service consolidation across jurisdictions, reducing the cost of delivering local government 
services within jurisdictions or even maintaining existing service quality levels.  The fiscal 
pressure on local government today means that the funds required to build this infrastructure will 
not come from this sector for quite some time. 
 
We feel the benefits to local property taxpayers and citizens can be significant with the 
availability of broadband service to facilitate initiatives to deliver local government services 
more efficiently and with improved quality.  The effort represented by these grant applications 
will promote community collaboration and efficiency through cost and resource sharing as well 
as integrated, innovative and accessible services. 
 
Because of the innovative and highly positive benefits to taxpayers and citizens that can be 
derived from local government involvement in this effort, we strongly support the project 
described and urge your positive consideration and funding of University of Wisconsin – 
Extension’s Building Community Capacity through Broadband grant applications. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gary Becker 
Executive Director 
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Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 
Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
Washington DC  20230 
 
Dear NTIA Grant Reviewers and Mr. Strickling, 
We write to you today to support University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community 
Capacity through Broadband (BCCB) BTOP applications, for comprehensive community 
infrastructure and for sustainable broadband adoption.  Both address critical needs for 
communities across Wisconsin and in particular for the five communities that are partnering on 
this important endeavor.  These grants will greatly assist each in building community capacity to 
serve their regions.   

 We believe University of Wisconsin – Extension’s proposed approach will be highly effective in 

helping communities collectively address their broadband needs through Community Area 

Networks – local consortia that look beyond the needs of individual institutions to focus on how 

best to serve the larger community.   

 We feel confident that UWEX, with its partners – WISCNET (Wisconsin’s research and education 

network), UW Colleges, UW System, UW-Madison, and the Wisconsin Educational 

Communications Board (our state’s telecommunications agency), comprises an excellent team 

to create sustainable resources that will assist other communities in the future.   

 This project is focused on bringing institutions together to collectively make strategic decisions 

regarding broadband – how to get it, and how best to use it for the benefit of each community.  

Clearly, efforts to connect community anchor institutions in each of these communities will lead 

to more effective services, in government, educational institutions, healthcare and public safety.   

 This effort will allow for cost savings through local network management where community 

shareholders can collaboratively improve network performance and capacity according to 

demand, managing their network for continued growth and long-term sustainability with 

resulting cost-effectiveness. 

You may receive other credible proposals for this grant, but UW Extension is the only 
organization that has asked for our support. 
Because of the innovative and highly positive benefits ( list what they are here again) that can 
be derived from this effort, we strongly support the project described and urge your positive and 
funding of University of Wisconsin – Extension’s Building Community Capacity through 
Broadband grant applications. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

David Newby, President 















 

 

 

February 24, 2010 

 

 

Mr. Lawrence E. Strickling 

Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information  

National Telecommunications and Information Administration 

U.S. Department of Commerce  

1401 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, D.C.  20230 

 

 

RE:   Building Community Capacity through Broadband in the Menominee Nation (Wisconsin) 

 

 

Dear Mr. Strickling: 

 

We are writing to strongly support the University of Wisconsin-Extension’s BTOP grant applications for the 

following five pilot communities in Wisconsin:  Chippewa Valley, Menominee Nation, Platteville, Superior, 

and Wausau. These applications involve comprehensive community infrastructure, public computer centers, 

and sustainable broadband adoption and will be submitted to the National Telecommunications and 

Information Administration for broadband funding under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 

2009.   

 

Given the grant’s emphasis on building community capacity, we have joined together in a bipartisan 

effort to raise awareness and support for this beneficial project that meets the goals laid out in the 

American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.  

 

The project application from the Menominee Nation is for a community area network and includes a separate 

application which will be submitted with Charter Communications.  Menominee Nation has been working 

very closely with the University of Wisconsin-Extension and has been focused on creating a strategy based 

on local partnerships.  This effort will allow those to get access to the technology to access the following 

areas: 

 

 UW Online credit and non-credit programs 

 Skill-building opportunities including GED assistance 

 Career exploration 

 Workshops for vulnerable populations 

 



 

 

-2- 

 

 

Menominee Nation has developed their partnership with UW-Extension to focus their grant application on 

public computer centers and sustainable adoption.  The effort focuses on providing intensive educational 

outreach to Menominee Nation Members about broadband and its potential for life improvement, business & 

economic development, and providing investments to spur technological advances. 

 

In addition, the Menominee Nation has submitted an infrastructure grant separately and will only be 

participating in the sustainable adoption grant as part of the University of Wisconsin-Extension’s BTOP 

grant applications for the five pilot communities in Wisconsin. 

 

This project is a collaboration designed to meet the broadband network needs of both the public and private 

sectors, within urban and rural communities throughout northeastern Wisconsin. 

 

We understand and wholeheartedly support the belief that all citizens should have access to broadband and 

the transforming opportunities it affords.  Broadband services will allow Wisconsin residents to access new 

career and educational opportunities.  It can help Wisconsin businesses reach new markets and improve 

efficiency.  It will also help struggling communities that seek to attract new industries while enhancing their 

local government’s capacity to deliver critical services. 

 

Given the innovative and highly positive benefits that may be derived from this effort, we strongly support 

and urge your positive consideration and maximum funding of UW-Extension’s grant request on behalf of 

the five pilot communities in Wisconsin. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jim Holperin      Jeffrey Mursau 

State Senator, 12
th
 District    State Representative, 34

th
 District 

 
JCH/bs 




